William Ford C of E Junior School


Present:

Wendy Garton


-
Chair



Richard Hopkins

-
Headteacher



Karen Edwards




Joel Edwards



Oladele Osinuga




Graham Mundy



Jackie Webb


-
Minute Taker



Laura Bonfield



Lee Buckingham
	1.
	OPENING PRAYERS

 Richard opened the meeting in prayer at 6.05 p.m.


	Action

	2.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received and accepted from Ray Descombes who had a previous engagement.  No apologies were received from Robert Riach or David Ade-Alade.

	

	3.
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
The minutes dated 15th October 2019 were approved and signed as a true reflection of the meeting.
Matters arising:-

No matters were raised.


	

	4..
	PRESENTATION BY JEANETTE MILLER ON SEND & SEMH
· Jeanette explained to Govs. the meaning of SEND and SEMH.  (See handout attached).  Jeanette explained the four areas of SEND.  A child with SEND will fall into one or more of the categories.
1.  Communication and Interaction

2. Cognition and Learning

3. Social, Emotional and Mental Health Difficulties (SEMH)

4. Sensory and/or Physical Needs

· As a school we are seeing more children with SEMH than before but this a national issue.
· Most of our children who have been identified with SEND were identified in the Early years or KS1 setting.

· SEND pupils access the key concepts of the curriculum, although it will be differentiated although but may need to demonstrate their understanding in a different way.  Maybe visually or orally.
· SEND pupils may not reach age related expectations but they will have alternative end points.

GM:  asked whether the SEND and SEMH pupils have enough resources to be able to deliver the curriculum to these pupils and meet their needs?
 JM:  Yes we have enough resources to deliver the curriculum but there are always need more.
Support staff regularly attend training both in house and externally.  Jeanette felt very well supported in school with teachers, SLT and the FSW.

WG asked whether children identified with SEND can move off the list during their time at William Ford.

JM said this was in fact possible, although it didn’t happen very often.

Jeanette and Jan (SENCO from Village) have arranged a coffee morning on Wednesday 12th February for parents of SEND/SEMH children and parents who have an interest in SEN.
WG thanked Jeanette for her presentation and imparting her knowledge of SEND and SEMH to Govs.

	

	5.
	REPORT ON HMI’S VISIT
HMI visited the school to carry out a ‘deep dive’ into History under Section 8 of the Ofsted Framework.  The inspection carries no formal judgement but if the inspector sees anything alarming regarding behaviour or safeguarding he can convert to a Section 5 inspection.
The report is now on the Ofsted Website under William Ford and a copy will form an appendix to the Headteacher’s Spring Term report to Govs.  He was very professional and was a secondary history teacher.  He looked at our history planning/lesson plans/children’s books/assessment/CPD for both co-ordinator and training for staff.

His report was very positive with one area for improvement was that there was a missed opportunity for children to write at length in their history books.

Govs. asked that their congratulations and thanks be passed on to staff and the history co-ordinator.

	

	6.
	REPORT ON ATTENDANCE
Attendance report for the period 03.09.2019 to 28.01.2020 was shared and the attendance was 96.15%.  The authorised absence figure was 2.3 and unauthorised 1.5.

	

	6.
	ANY REPORTS ON BULLYING, EXCLUSIONS OR OTHER SIGNIFICANT DISCIPLINE MATTERS

Q.  WG asked if there were any bullying incidents that govs. should be made aware of?  

A.  RH said that there multiple exclusions for one child who has now left William Ford.  The child was extremely violet and was not in a classroom setting. The family have now moved to Milton Keynes and we are waiting to hear from a school regarding admission.  
In relation to bullying.  There are 3 incidents recorded on CPOMS since June 2019.  Richard relayed the bullying entries albeit the children’s names were omitted.

Racist incidents.  Since December 2019 there have been 3 incidents recorded on CPOMS.  All incidents were dealt with and there was no recurrence.  


	

	7.  
	PROPOSALS FOR SPRING TERM MEETING

It was agreed that Richard would deliver a presentation on SIAMS.

	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
	

	9.
	DATE FOR MEETING
The Spring Term meeting of the curriculum committee will be agreed once the Summer Term meeting of the fgb has been arranged.

	

	11.
	Joel closed the meeting at 7:30 p.m. with prayer.

	



MINUTES OF THE SPRING TERM MEETING OF THE


CURRICULUM COMMITTEE HELD ON 


TUESDAY 28th January 2020








Signed ……………………………………….


            Chair of the Curriculum Committee





Dated …………………………………………
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